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Butler, John 

FMm- Butier. John . . -. . . . 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: FW: fuel refuind order 

Monday, December 07,2009 10:56 AM 
'LBENNETT@PSC.STAlE.FL.US' 

Lisa, in reviewing Order No. PSC-09-0795-FOF-El, Docket No. 090001-EI, we noticed a typo in the ordering 
paragraph regarding FPL's one-time credit (page 20) that I want to bring t o  your attention. The Order states 
that FPL " shall refund the 2009 under-recovery amount of $364,843,209 to its customers in January 2010," 
but the $364,843,209 is  actually an over-recovery and is the net of FPL's 2008 Final True-up and 2009 
Estimated/Actuai amounts. 

The Order does not provide any specific guidance as to how the refund is to be made to FPL's customers in 
January 2010. FPL plans to implement the refund consistent with the method that was specified by the 
Commission in Order No PSC-09-0024-FOF-E1, Docket No. 080001-EI, with respect t o  the March 2006 Turkey 
Point Unit 3 outage. Order No. PSC-09-0024-FOF-Ei stated that "...only retail customers of record shall receive 
a refund and that refund shall be applied as a cent per kilowatt-hour credit to customer bills in the month the 
refund is made." Following that method, FPL intends to implement its refund of the $364,843,209 over- 
recovery by applying a cent per kilowatt-hour credit t o  retail customers of record during the January 2010 
billing cycle. 

Best regards, John 
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